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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRIEST 

 
My dear parishioners, 
 
On November 15, we will enter Christmas Lent.  This lenten  period will prepare us to 
celebrate the greatest miracle in the life of humankind, the Incarnation of the Word of 
God.    
  
This pre-Christmas period should be a time of prayer and serious thought.  We must 
contemplate the meaning of God taking a human form and entering our world.  Despite the 
turmoil and demands in our lives, we must try and discern God's plan "By attentive prayer 
and silent meditation."  It is not something that we can achieve overnight, says Archbishop 
Anthony Bloom, only gradually "as our will becomes trained and the concentration of our 
heart and mind improves, we will be able to spend whole days in prayer.  This prayer will 
not be merely the prayer of daily life which cannot yet transform it, but a much more 
conscious, deeper prayer..."  
  
Man is called to participate in God, without any confusion between his nature and that of 
God, without any diminution of his freedom.  In the words of the late Father John 
Meyendorff,  "On the contrary, it is in this communion that he finds, in total feeling of  
  



 
 

 
 

2 
 

  

Official Publications of  
St. Anthony’s Greek Orthodox Church 

778 South Rosemead Blvd., Pasadena, CA 91107 – 5613 
Phone: (626) 449 – 6943  Fax: (626) 449 – 6974 

Published for the stewards and friends of  
St. Anthony’s Community 

E-mail: frstathis@saint-anthonys.org   
Web page: www.saint-anthonys.org 

Church office hours:  Monday – Thursday:  9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
                  Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 Noon. Closed on Saturday and Sunday 
 

Rev. Protopresbyter Efstathios V. Mylonas, Ph.D. 
 

Parish Council 2004                                       
Sophia Angelos – President  
Nick Politis – Vice President   
Irene Albeck – Secretary   
Steve Pappas – Treasurer   
Arry Pastis – Assistant Treasurer 
Ted Attalla  
Dan Bozikis  
John Buzas   
Jim Christodoulelis 
Soterios Dallas 
Dean Efstathiou 
Eleftheria Polychronis 
Nick Vayos 
Pantele Xanthos 
    
Past Presidents Advisory Committee 
Andrew Demopulos – Chairman  
     
Church Secretary     
Alma Vorgias  
 

Ladies of Philoptochos  
Lisa Xanthos - President 
 
Assistant Chanter 
Klio Harris 
 
Sunday School Coordinator 
Irene Albeck 
 
Greek School Director 
Anastasia McClain 
 
Greek Dance Programs 
Margaret Vagenas - President 
 
Moms N’ Tots 
Tanya Christodoulelis 
Vicky Mowrey 
 
VIP’s 
Katherine Skandale

 



 
 

 
 

3 
 

certainty of the heart, his own destiny, while continuing the fight against Satan, who until 
the day of Judgment retains power."  
  
This complete attention is the essence of contemplative attitude and it is developed in the 
words of the Psalmist, "Out of the depths I cry to You, O Lord.  Lord, hear my voice! Let 
Your ears be attentive to the voice of my supplication!" (Psalm 130: 1-2) 
  
This Christmas season calls us beyond our everyday concerns to the deeper promise of 
Jesus Christ.  Our Lord nurtures and expands the desires of our hearts as we grow in faith 
and love.  From the depths of our hearts we pray to Him.  "Ask and it will be given to 
you; seek and you will find," says Jesus Christ, encouraging us finally to ask for no less 
than the gift of "the Holy Spirit" (Luke 11:9,13), the very life of God in us! This is a 
Christmas gift to cherish. 
  
Thus praying, we too like the Fathers of the Church and the Saints pouring out our hearts 
and feeling the presence of Jesus Christ, are transformed by Him in a union that He 
accomplishes for our salvation.  This is a contemplative attitude.  This attitude should 
permeate our whole life.  This kind of prayer is not the exclusive property of the monk or 
the ascetic, or even the clergy.  It is the very heart of the Orthodox faith, if you wish, the 
way of living the Orthodox faith, the Orthodox Ethos.  It is the prayer and the 
transformation of every Christian who opens his or her heart to welcome the little babe of 
Bethlehem, Jesus Christ.  This is the Christmas gift that God wants to give us. 
  
I wish you with all my heart a very happy Thanksgiving and a spiritually transforming 
Christmas season.  Amen. 
  
With Christ's love, 
  
Father Efstathios V. Mylonas 
Protopresbyter   
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MESSAGE FROM YOUR PRESIDENT 
  
 Our festival held on September 17th, 18th, and 19th was a great success. I want to thank  
Charlie Christodoulelis and Nicholas Politis for doing such a terrific job co-chairing this 
event  As we all know, it takes a lot of dedication and hard work to put on the festival.  Our 
profit from the festival was not as high as last year (our final count is not in yet), but  I felt 
that everyone who attended really enjoyed themselves, and there were so many good 
comments on the food , booths and just the general appearance of the grounds.  With  the 
music outside under the tent, we were able to sit down and eat, and watch our children and 
everyone dance.  Also,  Friday night turned out to be better attended then we ever expected.  
All the kids had a great time in the fun zone.  The weather was great.  I want to thank 
everyone who chaired and worked in the many areas of the festival, before and during the 
three days, and to everyone who donated food and other items, to everyone who bought ads, 
to everyone who sponsored a booth, and to everyone who made a financial donation. We 
will be having a wrap up meeting in a few weeks to fine tune everything for next year. 
  
Sunday School has begun, it is great to see all the kids.  We have a great program under our 
coordinator, Irene Albeck, and all her dedicated staff.  Our priest, Fr. Efstathios V. Mylonas 
conducted an excellent meeting with all the teachers on Sunday, October 31, 2004.  I sat in 
the meeting and I was so impressed by everyone there.  Very sharp and dedicated mothers 
who know how important these lessons are for all the children.  They have good materials, 
books , and lesson plans to work from,  and were having a discussion on some  new 
activities  
that may take place this year.  Don’t forget the Turkey Raffle on Sunday, November 21, 
2004.  All the money raised goes to the Sunday School, and I believe this year the money 
will be going toward new desks for the classrooms.  Moms N’ Tots have begun their year  
which is headed by four of our mothers; Tanya Christodoulelis, Vicky Mowrey, Michele 
Prappas, and Helene Tripodis.  I come every Wednesday morning at 10:00 with my 
grandson, so I know first hand how marvelous it is.  Very well organized, inspirational 
songs and great crafts.  It is a great program.  How wonderful it would be if we could one 
day have our own nursery school here.  This is a great start.  Something to think about.  On 
Sunday, October 23, the Greek School celebrated “Oxi Day” with a Greek School Program.  
The kids were great.  They said poems and did a couple of short plays.  Thank you to our 
director Anastasia McClain.      
  
Our Pentahiliariko is in full gear.  Elizabeth Spourdalakis and Ted Attalla are our 
chairpersons.  The Pente will take place at the Pasadena Hilton on Saturday, March 5, 2005.  
The Pente will have a new look this year.  More information will be coming.    
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Please don’t forget about the General Assembly on Sunday, November 14. 2005, at 12:00 
Noon.  It really is important that everyone come.  We need to approve the budget for 2005, 
nominate five parishioners to the Parish Council, nominate an election and audit committee, 
also there will be a short discussion on the building and expansion of our Hellenic Cultural 
Center.  We need everyone’s input.  The elections will take place on Sunday, December 5, 
2004.  That day will also be Fair Share Sunday.  A kickoff lunch for 2005.     
  
Yes, it’s time again for our annual Christmas Card.  The Flyer is enclosed in the bulletin. 
It is a great way for you to send greetings to your friends and a great way to raise funds 
for the church. 
  
Parishioners have been asking me about the 50th Anniversary Album.  It is almost ready.  
Everyone has been so patient and the committee really appreciates it.  You will be happy 
and believe me, the committee will be even happier when it is completed.   
  
Thank you for all your support 
  
Sophia Angelos 
Parish Council President    
 

                                                
Holy Sacraments and Services 

 
Baptism 
 
Katerina Tamara, daughter of Rafik R. and Stacey Petrossian on Saturday, October 9, 2004.  
Godparents:  Gilbert Keshish and Lerna Amiryans. 
 
 
Chrismations 
 
Gilbert Kishish on Sunday, October 3, 2004.  Godparent: Joanna Koulos. 
 
Lerna Amiryans on Sunday, October 3, 2004.  Godparent: Joanna Koulos. 
 
May the Lord our God bless abundantly the lives of the newly baptized and newly 
chrismated. 
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Funerals 
 
Max Charney of El Monte, California on October 2, 2004. 
 
Steve Zanglis of Montebello, California on October 20, 2004. 
 
Angela Ioannides died on October 20, 2004 in Northern California where she moved to live 
near her family. 
 
May the Lord our God grant rest to the souls of these faithful people.  May their memory be 
eternal. 
 

Words of Wisdom 

“Here we glimpse the mystery of God’s incarnation.  God became human not only to act 
among us but also to be the recipient of our responses.”  From the book, Finding My Way 
Home by Henri J.M. Nouwen. 
 
 

Important books to read 
Finding My Way Home by Henri J.M. Nouwen, The Crossroad Publishing Company, 481 
Eighth Ave., New York, NY 10001. 
 
God With Us; Critical Issues In Christian Life And Faith by John Breck, St. Vladimir’s 
Seminary Press, 575 Scarsdale Road, Crestwood, NY 10707, Tel.: (1-800) 204-2665.  
 
 

Acknowledgements 
We are deeply grateful to Chris and Katherine Julias and to Nick and Irene Mitsos for their 
most generous support of our Pentahiliariko.  Their generosity has enabled the Pente 
Committee to offer you an exciting event you’ll never forget! Featuring the acclaimed 11 
piece orchestra of Jan Sterling, an improved shorter raffle, fabulous prizes, and many more 
surprises in store. We also express our deep appreciation to an anonymous family for their 
most generous support  toward  the mosaic that soon will be installed by Sirio Tonelli in the 
apse of the Holy Altar of  our Church.  Many thanks and appreciation to those who 
supported, worked, and donated to our annual Greek Festival.  Special thanks to Charles 
Christodoulelis and Nick Politis who chaired and coordinated the work of the Festival. 
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Bible and History Tournament! 
The annual Bible and History Tournament will take place on Saturday, December 4, 2004 
from 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. at Saint George Antiochian Orthodox Church, 2098 Benson 
Ave., Upland, CA 91784, tel.: (909) 985-6844.  Saint Anthony’s youth will participate. 
 
 
 

A Great Orthodox Radio Program 
Come Receive the Light is aired every Saturday at 3:00 p.m. on KBRT 740AM.  It started 
June 21, 2003.  Saint Anthony’s Church and our Philoptochos financially support the 
program.  In a letter to subscribers, the Come Receive the Light staff writes: “We are 
grateful for your vision  and progressive leadership which has helped Come Receive The 
Light bring the Fullness of Orthodoxy to your area.”   
 
 

“Campus Review” 
Each year about 40,000 young Orthodox Christians head off to college. If each one of those 
Orthodox college students attended Divine Liturgy on Sunday, there would be at least 20 
college students attending each Orthodox parish throughout our entire country. That is why 
The National Greek Orthodox Campus Ministry publishes the “Campus Review” for 
College students, to reach out to those Orthodox college students. Saint Anthony’s Church 
and our Philoptochos financially support this very informative publication. You can 
subscribe and receive it without any financial obligation. Please write to : National Greek 
Orthodox Campus Ministry, P. O. Box 8243, Metairie, LA 70011. This is a special ministry 
that all of us should strongly support.  If you wish to commit time and offer your services, 
call Fr. Stathis at (626) 449-6943.  For more information or to get involved go to 
www.ocf.net or call (800) 919-IOCF. 
 
 

South American FDF Cultural Mission Group 
Congratulations to Maria Vorgias and Teresa Vorgias, who recently participated in FDF 
Cultural Mission to South America.  The members of the group divided to visit Chile 
(Santiago and Antifagasto), Argentina (Cordoba and Buenos Aires), Uruguay 
(Montevideo).  Each one of them was assigned to different family to stay with, in order to 
get used to what it might be like when they are in South America. The families to whom 
they were assigned were hand picked by Metropolitan Tarasios of South America. We 
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congratulate Maria and Teresa for being such good missionaries representing our Church.  
The next FDF will take place on February 17 – 20, 2005 at the Ontario, CA Civic Center.  
 
 

Philoptochos News 
Philoptochos kept busy over the summer and is now back in full force as we enter the fall 
and winter months.   
During the summer, two St. Anthony high school students were each awarded $1,000 
Philoptochos scholarships for their college education expenses.  George Tsianos and John 
Rigas are our two scholarship recipients.  The St. Anthony community should be proud of 
the many accomplishments of these two young men and the outstanding recommendations 
from their teachers which accompanied their scholarship applications.  We wish them well 
as they embark on their college years. 
On August 15th, Philoptochos hosted a delicious luncheon following liturgy.  Everyone who 
attended received an icon of the Panagia.  Special thanks goes to Irene Albeck who chaired 
the event.  Many thanks to Katherine Lucas and Teddi Efstathiou who helped prepare the 
day before along with Pantele Xanthos who once again acted as our chef.  Of course, the 
day of the lunch many of our Philoptochos ladies offered invaluable assistance serving, 
cleaning and making sure that everything went well.  Philoptochos thanks all of you who 
supported our efforts that day.  Proceeds will benefit the many philanthropic endeavors that 
we take on during the year. 
  
Our first general meeting of the year was a pot-luck held at the home of Charlene Vayos.  
We had a great turnout and so many delicious foods and deserts to enjoy.  We thank 
Charlene for offering her home and we thank those of you who joined us for dinner.  We 
encourage all women of the community to join Philoptochos.  You can be involved as much 
as you would like.  Even if you can only join us for a few meetings a year, we welcome 
your participation. 
On October 10th, Philoptochos organized a team for the Walk for Hope, benefiting breast 
cancer research at City of Hope.  It was a drizzly early morning  but our team of ten people 
walked the 5K.  Team members were Lisa Xanthos, Pantele Xanthos, Teddi Efstathiou, 
Dean Efstathiou, Maria Kokoris, Fontaine Malisos, Helen Skandale, Liz Skandale, Pam 
Buzas and John Buzas.  Thanks to the efforts of Maria and Fontaine, we were able to raise 
almost $1,000.  We hope that next year more parishioners will join us for the walk and help 
us to make a difference in the lives of so many touched by breast cancer. 
Three amazing women took on the role of chairs for the Philoptochos Christmas Benefit 
Luncheon.  Irene Albeck, Teddi Efstathiou and Katherine Lucas have been working hard to 
bring us yet another memorable event this December 11th at the Ritz-Carlton Huntington 
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Hotel in Pasadena.  Proceeds will benefit breast cancer research at City of Hope, Villa 
Esparanza and the Orthodox Senior Care Center Fund along with numerous other 
Philoptochos charities.  Please be sure to join us as we celebrate the beauty of the Christmas 
season. 
During the next few weeks Philoptochos will be circulating information about our holiday 
outreach projects.  Some of the projects will be collecting non-perishable food for a food 
pantry and having our Christmas Wish tree where you can pick a wish tag and provide a 
special gift for someone.  We will also be collecting shoes and socks as we have done each 
December.  Philoptochos invites the parish to help us make Christmas a little more special 
for families in need.  This is an opportunity to follow the example of our Lord, 
demonstrating love for all people. 
May you and your families enjoy a blessed Christmas season. 
Lisa Xanthos, Philoptochos President 
 
 

Saint Anthony’s Philoptochos Holiday Benefit Luncheon 
Saint Anthony’s Philoptochos Society cordially invites you to support its most elegant 
annual Holiday Benefit Luncheon on Saturday December 11, 2004 at The Pasadena Ritz 
Carlton Hotel.  Please join their honor roll of “Star Donors.” The success of this program 
enables Saint Anthony Philoptochos Society to continue giving to its charities.  Names of 
all donors will be printed in our benefit program.  The printing deadline is November 26, 
2004.  Please make checks to:  Saint Anthony’s Philoptochos Society. The “Panagia” 
chapter of the Philoptochos Society of Saint Anthonys in Pasadena was founded in 1953, 
two years before the parish was founded. The first group of women were instrumental in 
raising money and starting the building fund for the new parish in Pasadena.  Today their 
chapter continues to help support the many needs of our Church and community.  The funds 
raised throughout the year benefit national charities (Archdiocese), local  (Metropolis of 
San Francisco), Saint Anthony’s Church and community. 
 
 

Community Christmas Card 
The annual Community Christmas Card will be sent to all our parishioners, friends and 
supporters of Saint Anthony’s Church.  For $25.00 you can send us your name and the 
names of your family to be printed in our most beautiful Christmas Card. Deadline:  
December 1, 2004. 
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Los Angeles Mission 
A hot meal warms the body, comforts the soul, and opens the heart.  Thousands of 
homeless people come to the Los Angeles Mission every month for a hot meal, but what 
they don’t expect to find at the Crossroads of Hope, is an opportunity for a brighter future.  
Please help the Los Angeles Mission this Thanksgiving and Christmas.  Los Angeles 
Mission, 303  East 5th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90013 Tel.:  (213) 629-1227,  web site: 
www.losangelesmission.org 
 

Announcements 
The General Consulate of Greece announces that the Greek Ministry of Foreign Affairs has 
organized a special Program for young people that want to get acquainted with Greece of 
the past as well as modern Greece, further develop their bonds with the land of their 
ancestors and get to know Greek traditions, in particular during the celebrations of 
Christmas and the New Year.  The Program will take place in Athens and will last 17 days 
(19th December 2004 to 5th January 2005).  Among other things, participants will enjoy 
daytrips to various locations around Greece of historical or archeological interest, dance, 
music/singing and theatre workshops as well as many different cultural, athletic and 
entertainment activities.  All young people, 18 to 25 years of age, with at least one Greek 
parent are eligible to apply.  The participants must travel to and from Greece at their own 
expense.  Attendance to all scheduled activities is compulsory for participants to the 
program.  Application forms are available on demand, from General Consulate of Greece in 
San Francisco (Tel.: (415) 775-2102, Fax: (415) 776-6815, E-mail: 
sfgr@greekembassy.org) for those residing in the area of its jurisdiction.  The deadline for 
the submission of the applications is Monday, November 15, 2004. 
 
Saint Nectarios Consecration Banquet on November 7, 2004.  If you plan to attend for 
information call the Church office at (626) 967-5524. 
 
 

Presentation of Greek Film “Eyes of Night” 
To the Priests of the Greek-Orthodox Parishes and the presidents of the Greek American-
Organizations of Southern California. We inform you that, in the framework of the 
promotion of European Film during the International Film Festival of the American Film 
Institute, the Greek film “Eyes of Night” by Pericles Hoursoglou will be presented at the 
ArcLight Cinemas in Hollywood, at 6360 Sunset Blvd., at Ivar on Thursday, November 11, 
2004 at 7:30 p.m., and Saturday, November 13, 2004, at 3:00 p.m.  For information and 
tickets you can call 1-866-AFIFEST or visit the web site www.afi.com.  Dimitrios 
Zevelakis, Consul General. 
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Saint Anthony’s Greek Folk Dance 20th Anniversary celebration 
Saint Anthony’s Greek Folk Dance Groups proudly celebrate their 20th Anniversary 
honoring the founders of the program , Popi Roumbos and Maria Kypreos and the memory 
and inspiration of the beloved Nick Varvitsiotis.  Come see old friends and share the 
memories!  The event will be held on Saturday, November 13, 2004 at the Holiday Inn, 924 
West Huntington Dr., Monrovia, CA.  No-Host Cocktails 6:00 p.m., dinner 7:00 p.m.  For 
information and reservations call:  Julie Ballas (626) 585-7498; Paula Darlas (626) 462-
9103; Dena Romios (909) 591-9102. 
 
 

Dancing for fun - the basics 
A special introductory 5 week session to learn the very basics of greek dance.  The class 
will learn the basic skills of traditional dance, 4 dances - kalamatiano, tsamiko, hasapiko, 
hasaposerviko and depending on time a few more for fun!  Classes will be on Monday's at 
6:00 pm beginning November 8th.  This special class is for youth ages 8 - 17.  Please call 
Vicki Kades to register or for more information at (626) 301-6316.  Cost is a $100 donation 
to the St. Anthony's Dance Program.   
 

 
Saint Katherine Greek Orthodox Church Dinner Dance 

In celebration of the feast day of Saint Katherine, Saturday, November 13 at Crowne Plaza 
Hotel in Redondo Beach, CA. Adults $75.00 and youth (age 18 and under) $40.00.  For 
information and reservations call the Church office (310) 540-2434. 
 
 

Saint Anthony’s General Assembly 
The second General Assembly for the year 2004 will take place on Sunday, November 14, 
2004 following Divine Liturgy.  Please make any effort to attend.  Important issues 
concerning our Church will be discussed. 
 
 

Saint Anthony’s Sunday School annual fundraising luncheon 
Sunday School luncheon and turkey raffle on Sunday, November 21, 2004.  Please attend 
and support our Sunday School program. 
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Life Line Screening 

We can help you avoid a stroke in just 10 minutes.  We’ll be in your neighborhood at the 
Pasadena Christian Church on Saturday, December 18, 2004.  Call 1-800-324-1851.  
Also…identify your risk  for osteoporosis in just 60 seconds. Web Site: 
www.lifelinescreening.com.  Life Line Screening, 5400 Transportation Blvd., Cleveland, 
Ohio 44125. 
 

Images of Childhood from the Classical Past 
Images of Childhood from the Classical Past are on view at the Getty Center from 
September 14 – December 5, 2004.  Coming of age is the first major show to explore the 
lives of children in ancient Greece, from their roles in the family to their pets, toys, 
religious rituals, and education.  For more information call (310) 440-7360 or (310) 440-
7300 or www.getty.edu. 
“Both ancient Greek art and literature preserve many touching images of children that 
clearly convey to us the sorrows, fears, and joys that children experienced, the difficulties 
the encountered, and their growing awareness of the world around them (a fact of their 
increasing maturity).  Life in the fifth and fourth centuries B.C. was not easy by any 
standard.  The threats of warfare, hunger, and disease were constant sources of concern for 
families, and children were the most vulnerable victims of all the realities.  At the same 
time, the Greeks appreciated the pleasures provided by life.  The family unit was highly 
valued, and children generally enjoyed the loving protection of their elders.  Like children 
today, children in ancient times were educated in reading, writing, music, and sports.  They 
also loved having pets and playing games. Numerous celebrations that marked important 
religious festivals and rites of passage offered welcome relief from daily cares, and, as the 
source indicate, children often played important roles in these events.” In view at the Getty 
Center are also Byzantine Icons until December 5, 2004. 
 
 

IOCC Charity Benefit Dinner 
Join International Orthodox Christian Charities supporter and Los Angeles Laker Vlade 
Divac for an IOCC Benefit Dinner the evening of Sunday, December 5, 2004.  The dinner 
will be hosted by Saint Steven’s Serbian Orthodox Church, 1621 W. Garvey Avenue, 
Alhambra, CA 91803. 
 

Saint Sophia Cathedral Musicfest 
Saint Sophia Cathedral 7th Annual Christmas Musicfest under the Byzantine Dome – Make 
a Joyful Noise unto the Lord! Sunday, December 5, 2004 at 7:00 p.m. The program will 
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include Orthodox Christmas Hymns and Chants, Christmas Oratorio by Camille Saint-
Saens with chamber ensemble, and traditional carols of the holiday season.  The concert 
will feature Carole Choucair, Chanter Saint Nicholas Antiochian Orthodox Cathedral, the 
Los Angeles Byzantine Chorale, the Harmonies of Saint Thomas all Girls Chorus of Saint 
Thomas the Apostle Catholic School, and the Holman United Methodist Church Choir.  
Freewill offering.  Reception immediately following concert. 
 
 

Southern California Ecumenical Council 
The annual worship service marking the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity will be 
celebrated next year on Sunday January 30, 2005, at First Luthern Church in Glendale. 
Preaching will be  Archbishop Hovnnan Derderian, Primate of the Armenian Church of 
North America, Western Diocese. The service will start at 4PM and will be followed by a 
reception in the fellowship Hall. The address is 1300 East Colorado St, which is east of 
Glendale Avenue. 
 

2004 College Conference  Registration 
Information is now available for the 2004 college conference hosted  by Orthodox Christian 
Fellowship.  Conferences will be held December 27-31 on both East and West coasts.  For 
registration  materials and more information, visit http://www.ocf.net/collegeconf/index.asp 
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SAINT ANTHONY’S 2004 PLEDGED MEMBERS 
(October  2004)

Mr. & Mrs. Peter A. damopoulos 
Mr. Joseph N. Akrotirianakis 
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas      
      Akrotirianakis 
Mr. Gregory Albeck 
Mrs. Irene Albeck   
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Alex 
Ms. Patricia Ames  
Ms. Angela Angelopoulos 
Vassilis Angelopoulos &  

Mary Christianakis 
Dr. & Mrs. James Angelos 
Mr. Nicholas Angelos 
Mr. & Mrs. Gus Anton 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Antonoplis 
Dr. Dimitrios Antsos & 

Judith Din 
Mrs. Mary Arapostathis & 

Ms. Christiann Araposthathis 
Mr. & Mrs.  Chris  Athanasoulis 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean P. Athans 
Mrs. Maryam Attalla 
Mr. Philip Ted Attalla 
Mrs. Sotiria Bacoyianis 
Mr. & Mrs. Dino Balas 
Mr. & Mrs. Brian L.  Becker 
Mrs. Christina Becronis 
Ms. Harriet Betinis 
Mr. Chris Bicos 
Mr. & Mrs. Dino Bicos 
Sophia Bicos & Steve Corvelo 
Mr. & Mrs. Soterios Bicos 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Bicos 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Bissias 
Mrs. Margarita  Bogosyan 
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Bonorris  
Mr. & Mrs. Terree Bowres 
Mr. Dan P. Bozikis 
Ms. Demetra Bozikis 
Mr. & Mrs.  Drew  Brahos 
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Broussinos 
Mr. & Mrs. Frank J. Burkard Jr. 
Mr. & Mrs. John Buzas 
Mr. & Mrs. John Cairie  

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Carpou 
Ms. Anastasia D. Chames 
Mr. James T. Chames 
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Christodoulelis 
Mrs. Helen Christodoulelis 
Mr. & Mrs. Jimmy  Christodoulelis 
Dr. & Mrs. Christakis   
       Christodoulou 
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Christopoulos 
Mr. & Mrs. Gus Christopoulos 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Christopoulos 
Mrs. Angene Christy 
Mr. Peter D. Clentzos 
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Cocores 
Mr. & Mrs. George Courlas 
Mr. John Coroneus 
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Cristofi 
Mr. & Mrs. Soterios S. Dallas 
Mr. & Mrs. Dimitrios Damilatis 
Mr. Bill Darlas 
Ms. Paula Darlas 
Mr. & Mrs. Taso A. Darlas 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Darlas 
Mr. & Mrs.  Makis Dasigenis 
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Daughters 
Mrs. Mary L. Deamos 
Mr. & Mrs. Fotios Deligianis 
Drs. Demetrios & Elizabeth      
        Demetriades 
Mr. James E. Demetriou 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Demopulos 
Mr. Nicholas Demopulos 
Ms. Ana Demos 
Nick Demos and Maria Karras 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Dewar 
Mrs. Anastasia Diamond 
Mr. & Mrs. Panagiotis    
       Dimitrakopoulos 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Donahue 
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Dogris 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Drulias 
Mr. & Mrs. James G. Drulias 
Mr. & Mrs. George Dupas 
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Dupas 

 Mr. & Mrs. Dean D. Efstathiou 
 Mr. & Mrs.  Edward  Fine 
 Mr. & Mrs. Ted Floutsis    
 Mr. & Mrs. Norman L. Fryer II 
 Mr. & Mrs. Jay Fuerst 
 Mr. & Mrs. John Galanis 
 Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Gallagher 
 Mr. & Mrs. Philip  Gatsoulis 
 Dr. & Mrs. George  Gavalas 
 Mr. & Mrs. Brian Gelt 
 Mr. & Mrs. G. Georgakopoulos 
 Ms. Vasiliki Giakas 
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Giannoulis 
Mr. & Mrs. George N. Gianopulos 
Ms. Theresa Giokaris 
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Gittings 
Mr. & Mrs.  Mark  Glyptis 
Mr. & Mrs. James Hagelis 
Mr. & Mrs. John Halias 
Mr. & Mrs. James Halkias 
Mrs. Aliki Haralambos  
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Haralambos 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Haralambos 
Mrs. Christina C. Harper 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Harper 
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Harris 
Mr. Anthony M. Horaites 
Mrs. Kalliope  Horaites 
Mr. Victor Horiatis 
Mr. & Mrs. Gus  Housos 
Mr. & Mrs. James W. Hronas 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert  Johnsen 
Mr. & Mrs. George Kalivas 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Kallas 
Mr. Larry Kallis 
Ms. Stacey Kalovidouris 
Mr. & Mrs. Socratis Kalyviaris 
Mr. & Mrs. Bassily Kamar 
Ms. Tina Kamp 
Mr. Theodore J. Kapanekas 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael E. Kaparos 
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Kaparos 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter J. Kaplanis 
Mr. & Mrs. Tasos Karagias 
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Mr. & Mrs. Phaedon   
      Karaioannoglou 
Mrs. Demetra Karalexis 
Mr. & Mrs. John Karamaras 
Mr. Chris Karatzas 
Mr. & Mrs.  John  Karatzas 
Dr. Steve A. Kargas 
Dr. & Mrs. George Karpouzas 
Mr. & Mrs. Kosta Karvelas 
Mr. Basil N. Katem 
Alexandra K. Katsas 
Mr. & Mrs. Andreas Katsas 
Mr. Demetreos Katsafados 
Mr. Peter Katsenis 
Mr. & Mrs. John Kefalas 
Ms. Kellie Kefalas 
Mr. & Mrs. Modestos Kefalas 
Mr. & Mrs. Demetrios Kefallinos 
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Kefallinos 
Mr. & mrs. Gilbert Keshish 
Mr. & Mrs. Alex Kiotas 
Mr. George Kirimis 
Mr. & Mrs. John Kirimis 
Dr. Rodanthi C. Kitridou 
Dr. & Mrs. Nicholas  Kokoris 
Mr. & Mrs. James A. Kolokotrones 
Mr. & Mrs. George Koudanis 
Mr. & Mrs. Kostas Koulos 
Mr. Peter John Kousakis 
Mr. Alexander E. Koutras 
Mrs. Christine  Kundanis 
Mr. Joseph Kundrat 
Dr. & Mrs. Ronald Kvitne 
Mr. & Mrs. James Kypreos 
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Lakon 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Lakon 
Ms. Mariam I. Lambros 
Mr. & Mrs. Dino Lappas 
Mr. & Mrs. George Levandis 
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Lucas 
Mrs. Katherine Lucas 
Helen Lykos & Tina Lykos 
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Malahatis 
Mrs. Dorothea Malina 
Ms. Fontaine Malisos 

Mr. & Mrs. Sam Martin 
Mr. & Mrs. Nickolaos  
      Mastrodemos 
Mr. Jack Mavredakis 
Mr. & Mrs. George Mavredakis 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Mavridis 
Mr. & Mrs. Terrell McClaine 
Mr. & Mrs. Rick  McGregor 
Mr. & Mrs. Chris  McNulty 
Mrs. Bessie Mechalas 
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Mechalas 
Mr. & Mrs. Dimitrios Menemenlis 
Mrs. Vera Messerotes 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Miller 
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Mitropoulos 
Ms. Athena Moutzouridis 
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Mowrey 
Mr. & Mrs. James Nichols 
Mr. & Mrs. John  Nichols 
Mr. Nicolas Nicolaidis 
Dr. Maria Nikolaidou 
Mr. Paul C. Nurches 
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas Palamiotis 
Mr. & Mrs. Harry Panagiot 
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Panagiotacopulos 
   Mr. & Mrs. Dimitri Panagiotou 
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Papoulias 
Mr. & Mrs. Anastasios Pappas 
Mr. & Mrs.  Constantine D.     
       Pappas 
Mr. & Mrs. Constantine J. Pappas 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean Pappas 
Mr. & Mrs. John D. Pappas 
Dr. Peter A. Pappas 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Pappas 
Mr. & Mrs. Steven N. Pappas 
Mr. & Mrs. Arry Pastis 
Mr. & Mrs. Gust S. Pastis 
Ms. Patricia Pastis 
Mr. & Mrs. John Patzakis 
Mr. & Mrs. Eleftherios Pavlis 
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Paziouros 
Mr. & Mrs. George S. Pegadiotes 
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Pegadiotes 
Mr. Stan S. Pegadiotes 

Mr. & Mrs. Stelios G. Pegadiotes 
Mr. & Mrs. Rafik Petrossian 
Mr. & Mrs. Nicholas  Politis 
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Polychronis 
Mr. & Mrs. John T. Poulos 
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Riley 
Mr. John Rellos 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Rigas 
Mr. & Mrs. Rick  Rosenberg 
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Rouman 
Ms. Penelope Roumbos 
Ms. Georgia Sahpazis 
Mr. & Mrs. Mark Saigh 
Mr. & Mrs. Dimitrios Sakellariou 
Mrs. Jeanette San Filippo 
Mrs. Mary Scolinos 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Scolinos 
Drs. James Shankwiler &                  
Alexandria Darras 
Ms. Elizabeth Skandale 
Mr. & Mrs. George Skandale 
Ms. Helen Skandale 
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Soewers 
Ms. Elisabeth Spourdalakis 
 Mrs. Demetra Stavropoulos 
Mr. & Mrs.  Peter T. Stavropoulos 
Mr. & Mrs. Tony Tangalos 
Mr. & Mrs. John Tarazi 
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Tempesta 
Dr. & Mrs. Laki  Tisopulos 
Mr. & Mrs. Andreas P. Trakas 
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Treantafelles 
Mr. Angelo Treantafelles 
Mr. George P. Treantafelles 
Mr. & Mrs. George T. Treantafelles 
Mr. & Mrs. Stan Treantafelles 
Mrs. Zoe Treantafelles 
Mr. Dean Tripodes 
Mrs. Koula J. Tripodes 
Mrs. Mary Tripodes 
Dr. & Mrs. Nikitas Tripodes 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter L. Tripodes 
Mr. Steven G. Tripodes 
Mr. & Mrs. Ioannis Tripodis 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Tsianos 
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Mr. & Mrs.  Sam Tsagalakis 
Eleni P. Tsaggouri & 
        Anastasios E. Petropoulos 
Mr. & Mrs. John Tsouvalas 
Mary & Juan Udria 
Mr. & Mrs. Alex Vagenas 
Mr. & Mrs. John Vagenas 
Mr.  Nikolaos K.  Vagenas 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter Vagenas 
Mr. & Mrs. Peter K. Vagenas 

Mrs. Sophia Vagenas 
Mr. & Mrs. Spiros Vagenas 
Mr. & Mrs. Bill Vagenas 
Mrs. Valerie Vallas 
Mrs. Fotini Varvas 
Mr. & Mrs. Nick Vayos 
Mr. & Mrs. Ted Vavoulis 
Mr. & Mrs. Zacharias Vorgias 
Mr. & Mrs. John Webster 
Mrs. Stamatia Weldon 

Mr. & Dr. Peter A. Williams 
Ms.  Lisa Xanthos 
Mr. Pantele Xanthos 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Yagjian 
Mrs. Frieda Youlios 
Ms. Niki M. Zacharias 
Mr. & Mrs. Dean  J. Zanetos 
Mr.& Mrs. Peter J. Zarifes 
Mr. & Mrs. Michael  Zoumas

 


